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• Exclusion zones continue to be observed on site with underground access

prohibited and limited access to surface areas of the mine.

• Activities on site continue to be interrupted by sporadic storm events and there is

a renewed focus on controlling heat exposure for above ground response team

employees working in daytime temperatures up to 38 degrees celsius.

• The first of five permanent seals was successfully installed this week to separate

the mined-out area of the completed longwall panel from the rest of the mine.

Work to install a second permanent seal is well advanced and most holes have

been drilled to install the remaining three permanent seals.

• There is minimal, visible smoke or steam coming from mine openings.

• The mobile GAG unit remains connected but is not being used due to gradual

improvements in the stability of the underground atmosphere.

• Air quality and surface vibration monitoring continues with no concerns.


